MITT ROMNEY NAMES TWO TORTURE LAWYERS TO "JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE"

The headline news about Mitt Romney's new advisory committee of 63 lawyers is that Robert Bork is co-chairing it.

But even more troubling is that he has named two of the lawyers that okayed torture—Steven Bradbury and Tim Flanigan—to it.

Bradbury, of course, wrote the Combined Torture memo, which found, in part, that waterboarding someone 183 times in a month does not shock the conscience.

He also told DOD it could do whatever it wanted, so long as it called it "Appendix M." Bradbury failed to mention that memo from Congress, too, when they asked for a list of all the torture memos he had been involved in.

Bradbury would have been investigated over the memos he wrote, had Michael Mukasey not intervened.

Flanigan was one of the three lawyers—along with David Addington and Alberto Gonzales—who told John Yoo to turn the Torture Memo into a "Get Out of Jail Free" card by saying that if the Commander-in-Chief ordered torture, then it couldn't be prosecuted.

Now, why would Presidential Candidate Mitt Romney appoint two men who called torture legal to his Justice Advisory Committee?